PERMIAN BASIN SPELEOLOGICAL SOCIETY

October, 1993

MEETING NOTICE
Date: Tuesday, October 12

Location: Murray's Delicatessen, 3211 W. Wadley. Murray's is on the south side of Wadley, in the strip
shopping center east of Midkiff and Texas Burger.

Time: Food consumption and socialization are optional and begin at 6:30 PM; the meeting starts at 7:00
PM,

OCTOBER TRIP

A work trip for Powell's Cave is scheduled for October 23 and 24. Be at the meeting, or call Walter at
367-8253 for more details.

NOVEMBER TRIP

A work trip for Carlsbad Caverns is scheduled for November 13. We will be moving rock, and in return
should receive a reward trip, to one of the more scenic parts of the cavern tourists never get to visit. We
will probably be staying in the CRF Huts. Call Chuck at 685-3119 for more details. He is asking that you
pay the $3.00 for use of the CRF Hut/Kitchen when you sign up.

MISCELLANEQUS

Chuck has received a letter from the Department of Agriculture asking for comments with regard to a
proposed dig in Natural Arch cave in the Dark Canyon area. Apparently, a pit with a depth in excess of
100 feet has been covered, and one of the goals of the dig is to uncover the pit. Chuck is thinking about
wording a comment letter, and also thinking about asking to participate in the dig. He will have a copy of
the letter at this months meeting. If you have any thoughts or would like to see about participating in the
dig, please call Chuck at 685-3119.

With respect to the newsletter this month, Rose did most of the typing, while Gralin and Kari did most of
the work getting it out. Thanks.

NOTE FROM THE PRESIDENT by Bill Bentley

As the Permian Basin Speleological Society enters its 10th year, we should now be thinking of who we
want to be officers for 1994, and hopefully we can get a ballot together at the October meeting. | have
been president of this club which was founded by myself and Tony Grieco in October of 1983 for a total of
3 terms and Vice-President 2 terms and am really not interested in holding any office though | do appreciate
those who think | am qualified (Walter). | would be interested in possibly editing the newsletter for 1 year.

Another flyer announcing the Winter paper regional has been prepared and will be mailed for publication
in the Sep.-Oct. issue of the Southwestern Caver. And a select committee of club officers and interested
parties are fast working on a region wide map/mailout/flyer combination that will be mailed in early
November. If some of our grotto members who have lots of floor space, an extra room or even yards for a
tent would let me know | will see that your name and phone number is listed as a contact for such. | hope
to see you all at the October meeting. (In addition, volunteers are needed to move tables and chairs,
provide day care, etc. If you're interested in helping or if you are willing to have out of town SWR
members stay at your house, please call Bill ASAP at 697-3079. Magic numbers are 357.)
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CHIMNEY CAVES, EDDY CO,, NM

It was about 9p.m. Texas time as we were watching a meteor streak across the sbhy
and fizzle out, when we passed the 10 mile marker on 285s. I thought I saw some
“iagging. We turned off and went down a long dirt road. Finally we came to some chain
lire fence. Then we saw a familiar vehicle--SKYWARM.

#ill met us with two words I didn't want to hear-BAD NEWS. Ogle had been cancelled.
Seems that a friend of J.D.'s passed away (sorry to hear about your loss). We
visited for awhile for sacking out.

Bill bad forgotten to
get the combination for the locks, so he had to go get it Ffirst thing in the a.m..

We decided to meet at New Cave parking lot at 10:30a.m.. After everyone arrived
and got their gear together, we decided to go to Wen's cave first. At that time,
Rick decided to pass on Helen's to try to salvage the Ogle trip for Sunday.

We started our hike about 10:30. Upon reaching Wen's, we found the gate to be
vandalized. Rick rigged the drop and Noel dropped First. After signing the regiscer
we all looked around. The most interesting thing seemed to be the abundance of life.
There were moths, crickets, beetles, and spiders. We tried to feed some of the
spiders, but to no avail. Upom growing tired of chasing bugs, we decided to go out.

We hiked back to the parking lot for a quick lunch. Rick took ofFf for the caverns
while Bill, Larry, Noel, and I started out for Helen's. Afrer hiking an awfully long
uphill climb(after hiking an awfully long way down the riverbed we were happy to
finally get there. Since Rick had gone to try to get Ogle, Larry rigged the drop.
Bill dropped first, then Larry, then me, and Noel last. We all signed the register
and found some pretty funny remarks, we even made some of our own. After going
through the gate, I took off to explore. My carbide ran out while I was alone, so
I got to discover how much fun it is to change out in almost total darkness. OFf

course I had two other sources of light--a mini-mag around my neck and a candle in my
pack. Too bad my pack was back at the entrance of the cave. But I managed .

After getting lit back up, I went about exploring some more. I thought I was
almost lost when I heard Bill holler. They were heading out.

We raced back to the parking lot. Only took 25 minutes to get back--less than half
the time it teek to get up there.

We headed back to Park Ranch Cave to camp overnight. Rick showed up a litcle while
later with scmewhat good news—-they didn't say no. He had to meet the ranger at 18:00
in the morning to see if they could find an available ranger. Cathy was extremely
nice and trying her best to help us. Thanks.......

Tony Greco and family showed up a lictle afrer dark. We built a fire, ate, and sat
around shooting the breeze until we couldn't stay awake any longer.

We awoke to find it was getting hot already. Bill braoke camp and headed for home.
Rick took off to see what the verdict was. He came back about an hour later--sorry
but no go on Ogle. How about doing Chimney? Well, it wasn't Ogle, but it was verticle.

After wishing Rose a happy 2nd anniversary, we set out. We got to the spot, got our
gear together, and set out. Rose volunteered to carry the rope--no objections from us.
After climbing around the wrong ridge for about an hour, we split up. Rick headed
north, Noel headed south, and I went out on the nob of the ridge we started on.

Finally Rick shouted that he had found it. Quite a teail to get to it. We got there
and started in. Rick first, then Noel ; Larry and Rose, then me. We went down the
rubble pdle and up the other side. Rick and Noel rigged the drop --couldn't ask for a
more convenlent tie-off spot. After some discussion on whether or not the rope was
long enough, Noel put on hie ascending gear just in case. HNoel dropped first and

found there was plenty of rope. After we were all down, Noel, Larry and I went to see
the old radio antenna. Rick wanted to practice ascending and rappelling, so I belayed
him. Then I went to catch up with Noel andLarry. After checking out the antenna, Noel
and Larry went one way and I went another. We all went up and came back down just for
practice,, getting over that darn lip. Rose said she was getting cold, since she had
stayed at the rigging point, so out we went. All in all it was a pretty good trip.
Pretty impressive, but not quite Ogle. Maybe we can plan another trip for Ogle soon

if we can get enough people that really want to go. Forgot to add that the first night
we checked out a little bit of Parks Ranch Cave-—pretty neat.

Think we should all thank Walter for letting us use his ropes, even though we didn't
use the 300ft. Many thanks Walter....

Cave softly.......
Allen Laman
p.s.Happy anniversary,Rose. Thanks for going caving with me.



PBSS Membership
To join PBSS, mail $5.00 to Don Carlton, at the address that appears below. Make checks payable to Don,
and include your address, phone numbers, and, if you have one, NSS number.

PBSS MEMBERSHIP
Last Name First Name W.Phone  H.Phone  NSS #
Abernathy Tony 694-7919  —--meee
Abner Rich 267-4100  264-0023 -
Anderle Chuck 685-3119  685-3119 31477
Anderle Jan 685-3119 31478
Bentley Bill 694-7721 697-3079 21977
Brannon Tom 697-2806 -
Brannon Debbie 697-2806  -------
Brown Jon 366-0581 -
Carlton Don 335-3265  687-4352 30417
Campbell Wayne 362-7634  —-ee--
Cargile Terry 697-8700 -
Coffin Gralin 684-5548  682-1904 3347
Coffin Kari A. 682-1904 33472
Cullen James (214)412-1632 -
Day Rick 523-9665  -----mmr
Day Kevin (817)491-1026  --eenee
Eddy David (817) 287-8350  699-6451 11830
Feaster Walter 367-8253 31624
Fincher J.D. 558-7248 31859
Fincher Richard 694-4381  ------
Fox Charles (817) 692-5770  --------
Franks Stephen 697-7672  683-3305 35245
Glasson Larry 523-9772
Gray Kim 523-5675  523-6409 -
Gray Larry 655-6957  653-3823 19588
Griffin Duane yes
Guad Slut (505)393-5604  ------
Harter Gary 523-9758
Hill Tom 560-5044  687-2122 27888
Hunt Doug 697-1885  -------
Kamon Ken 686-0720  699-7192 34637
King Joel (210)498-8829  438-4049  vyes
Knight Kenneth (817)696-8713  -------
Laman Allen 550-0910  550-0910 37903
Laman Rose 550-0910  550-0910 37904
McArthur Martha (817)723-9890 35327
Nance Jim 563-5208 27723
Pando Noel M. 523-9294 e
Pando Noel D. 523-9294 -
Parent Laurence (512)280-2843  280-2843 -
Qualls Patrick (505) 397-0884 -
Sawyer Bill
Scott Melissa 694-4381  ---eee-
Seefeld Cheryl 570-1124  —eeeem-
Terrett Tiffany 685-3119  —-mme-
Wall Denise J. (214) 637-5297  553-5740

Whiddon Lisa 884-3162 -



